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BILL TOPIC: CDLE PRE-APPRENTICESHIP & APPRENTICESHIP STUDY

Fiscal Impact Summary FY 2016-2017 FY 2017-2018

State Revenue

State Expenditures Workload increase.

Appropriation Required: None.

Future Year Impacts: None

Summary of Legislation

By no later than July 1, 2017, the bill requires the Colorado Department of Labor and
Employment (CDLE) to review rules and regulations within the department that may impact the
establishment or integration of pre-apprenticeship and apprenticeship programs into Colorado
businesses.  The department will prepare a report,which will include recommendations based on
this review and allow a period for public comment.  Finally, the CDLE will submit the final report and
recommendations to the State Workforce Development Council to be included in their annual
Colorado Talent report.

State Expenditures

For FY 2016-17 only, this bill requires the CDLE to study internal rules and regulations and
create a report based on this review. This will increase workload for the department but can be
accomplished within existing appropriations.

Effective Date

The bill was signed into law by the Governor on June 6, 2016, and it became effective on 
August 10, 2016.

State and Local Government Contacts

Labor

The revenue and expenditure impacts in this fiscal note represent changes from current law under the bill for each fiscal
year.  For additional information about fiscal notes, please visit: www.colorado.gov/fiscalnotes.


